
In August 2015, Hemophilia Federation of America (HFA) 
created Project CALLS to collect data and personal stories 

about how changes in insurance company policies are 
impacting the care of people with bleeding disorders. The 
data collected over the past three years offers a baseline view 
of the types of insurance issues encountered by the bleeding 
disorders community. Overall, participants have reported 
more issues in access to product vs. access to services. 
Most telling is the fact that over half of CALLS participants 
report delaying care as a result of insurance obstacles. This 
is highly concerning as delayed care or treatment is likely to 
result in negative health outcomes for patients with bleeding 
disorders. With increasing numbers of payers looking to 
manage the class of hemophilia treatments, HFA has been 
able to cite CALLS data as we advocate for vital patient 
safeguards: step therapy protections, standardized prior 
authorization processes, and more. 

HFA launched an updated, shortened version of Project CALLS 
in January 2019, designed to be a more accessible option 
for reporting health insurance issues. With the introduction 
of the shortened questionnaire, outreach efforts for full 
data collection of quarter one Project CALLS participants is 
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ongoing, therefore this quarter’s report includes limited data. 
We anticipate reporting with a full data set next quarter. HFA 
will continue to collect and share information included in this 
quarterly report from both the long- and short- form surveys.

More than 200 members of the bleeding disorders community 
have completed Project CALLS.



I haven’t done anything yet

I have contacted my insurance company

I have started the exceptions process. An exception  
is a �determination by the insurance company allowing  

a patient to �gain access to a prescribed drug, a service,  
or a provider that is not normally covered by his  

or her health plan for a set period of time.

I have appealed a decision made by my insurance  
company. An appeal is a formal request for your  

health insurer or plan to review a decision  
or a grievance again.

I received a one-time exception

I received an exception for the plan year

I have contacted the patient assistance services

I contacted HFA to help resolve my issue

I contacted another patient advocacy organization

I contacted my specialty pharmacy/ 
home care to help resolve my issue

I contacted my hemophilia treatment  
center (HTC) to help resolve my issue

Other
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*all reports not for bleeding disorder treatments
**percentages do not add to 100 because multiple answers reported 
^new question as of February 15, 2018

^^Responses included (1) didn’t have extra dose for emergency 
as recommended by MASAC and (2) hindrance to providing 

care and providing medication to child. 

+only 123 of 219 responded; percentage  
reflects those who answered

What Has Been Done?
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